
Mayor Clark to Host Townhall Meeting Feb. 13

Evans receives a very
small percentage of the
overall mill levy, relative
to other taxing entities.

City of Evans wins prestigious Government
Finance Officers Association Distinguished
Budget Presentation Award! 

New City of Evans Website has gone live!

Evans Mayor Mark Clark will be hosting a Townhall Meeting on Thursday, Feb. 13 at 6pm at the Evans
Community Complex Cottonwood Room. Mayor Clark will provide an overview of the biggest financial
obstacle facing the City and some possible solutions the City is considering. The Mayor and City
Council recently created a Citizens Ad-Hoc Committee to examine the finances of the City and
provide feedback and advice regarding property taxes, officially known as the mill levy. Mayor Clark
will also take questions from residents and light refreshments will be provided. Hope to see you there!
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Have you had the opportunity to check out the new City of Evans website? We went
live last month with this new and much improved website. After months of hard
work, the City of Evans worked with our partners at GovStack by GHD Digital to
develop and deliver a state-of-the-art website that is much more user friendly,
visually appealing and fully compliant with the latest state and national digital
accessibility standards. One of our favorite features is it allows residents to sign up
to receive free email alerts of their choosing. If you want stay up to date on the
latest goings on with the City Council, Police Department, Recreation Center, learn
about current City projects and signup to have the Evans Express delivered to your
inbox each month, scan the QR code to the right and select which alerts you want
to receive and customize what news you want for you and your family! 

www.evanscolorado.gov 1100 37th Street Evans, CO 80620

This marks the seventh consecutive year the City of Evans has been bestowed with this honor.
“The award represents a significant achievement by the (City). It reflects the commitment of
the governing body and staff to meeting the highest principles of governmental budgeting. In
order to receive the budget award, the entity had to satisfy nationally recognized guidelines
for effective budget presentation. These guidelines are designed to assess how well an entity's
budget serves as: a policy document, a financial plan, an operations guide, and a
communications device,” the GFOA said in a press release and letter to the City. 



City Council Update - January 2025
February 2025
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At the Jan. 21 meeting, the Council voted
unanimously to approve a contract with
Martin Marietta to construct three major road
projects this year: a full-depth reconstruction
of 42nd St. between 23rd and 35th Aves., and
mill-and-overlay projects on 23rd and 17th
Aves. between 32nd and 37th Sts. This year, a
new approach to road projects is being
undertaken whereby several years of 1% road
tax revenue is used for these larger-scale
projects to provide maximum public benefit.
The City had initially budgeted $5 million for
these projects but the not-to-exceed bid with
Martin Marietta totaled $4.105 million, leaving
just under $900,000 for other road projects, a
win-win for Evans!

Council approves 2025
major road projects.

FCI Constructors selected to
build new Evans Police Station

Also at the Jan. 21 meeting, the City Council voted 7-0 to
approve a contract with highly-regarded FCI Constructors
to serve as the Construction Manager / General Contractor
for the new Evans Police Station. The Station, which will be
located at 3819 Saint Vrain Street, directly south of the Evans
Community Complex, will create a unified City Campus. 

Groundbreaking will take
place this summer. 

The Evans City Council started off 2025 with a slew of big decisions that will have far-ranging and long-lasting impacts on
the community. The Council voted to approve contracts to begin building the new Evans Police Station, undertake major
road projects on three of the City’s most heavily-trafficked thoroughfares, complete the infrastructure work at the Evans
Junction Property on the corner of 31st St. and Hwy 85 to prepare for a McDonalds restaurant and additional commercial
development and a contract with Burnt Mountain to repair a large number of sidewalk ramps in the City to bring them into
compliance with ADA standards, a project funded through the Weld County Community Development Grant Program.

At the beginning of February, following Council approval of RockSol
Consulting to serve as Construction Manager and Colorado Civil
Infrastructure to serve as General Contractor, work began on the
infrastructure upgrades at the Evans Junction development site located on
the southwestern corner of Hwy 85 and 31st St. Work to install necessary
sanitary sewer, stormwater, grading and roadwork, among more, will
progress rapidly so as to allow for construction of the McDonalds to begin in
May, as per the City’s agreement with the developer. This work will not only
allow for the McDonalds restaurant to begin erecting their location but will
also pave the way, no pun intended, for other commercial developers to
evaluate the site and bring more businesses to our City. 

The City Council accepted
funds from the Weld County

Community Development Block
Grant program late in 2024
and, on Jan. 21, approved a

contract with Burnt Mountain to
complete the project to bring a
sizable portion of our City’s ADA

sidewalk ramps into
compliance with state and

federal standards. Construction
of these ramps will begin in the

near future.  



Business Spotlight - TightKnit Brewing
February 2025

After closing their Greeley brewpub
in December, TightKnit has pivoted to
focus on distribution, which has been
a successful avenue for the
company. But they didn’t want to
lose the interaction with their
customers, which was one of their
favorite things about their brewpub.
As a result, you can visit their facility
in Evans on Friday and Saturday
evenings and get a behind-the-
scenes look at their brewing process.

How can you help support TightKnit? Jorgenson has some
ideas: “Everyone can help us by asking for TightKnit Beer
wherever they go. To a restaurant, a bar, or a liquor store. Let
them know you want TightKnit Brewing in their store. We will
support Evans back by brewing the best tasting beers people
can enjoy. When someone asks about the best area breweries,
we want people to say, ‘TightKnit Brewing in Evans!’ You can
support your city, and TightKnit Brewing by buying our products
in Evans too and keeping your tax dollars right here by
shopping in Evans.”

TightKnit’s hours are Friday 4-9 p.m. and Saturdays 2-9 p.m.
They are also available for private parties.
 3940 Carson Avenue, Unit 4 Evans, CO 80620
 970-397-6146
www.tightknitbrewing.com / Facebook at TightKnit Brewing

Scan to visit
TightKnit’s website!

From left to right: Phil Jorgenson, R.W. Collett, Tommy Dyer

Interacting with customers is their

favorite part of owning a brewery!

Lucille the fermenter

Spanish flu outbreak in
1920 and Tommy's
daughter, Lucy, my
granddaughter, was 
named after her and
born in 2020 during the
COVID pandemic.”

“We are looking forward to opening the first brewery in Evans!  A brewery we
hope will make Evans proud.  Our first labels with ‘Brewed in Evans,
Colorado,’ will be out in the public by the time this newsletter hits their
inbox,” says Jorgenson.
Their glistening Evans location has a canning machine, fermenters, barrels
for aging special brews and more. These areas will be roped off, but visible
to visitors who come by for a pint. 
The fermenters have each been given a name, such as Phyllis, Jean, and
Lucille. The one named Lucille has a great story, as told by Jorgenson: “One
of Tommy’s great grandmas is named Lucille, who was born during the

You’ve probably heard of TightKnit Brewing. But did you know that they do all their brewing, canning and
distribution right here in Evans? 
Tommy Dyer, Phil Jorgenson, and head brewer R.W. Collett make up the team that have taken the company
from its origin as Brix Brew & Tap, to what we know today as TightKnit. Creating beloved brews such as 8th
Street Red and Greeley Beer Pilsner, this local brewery has a loyal following.

Head brewer R.W. Collett works the
canning machine in the Evans brewery

http://www.tightknitbrewing.com/
https://www.facebook.com/tightknitbrewing
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